Town Board Minutes—2011
September 2011
Chairman Mark Hoffmann called the regular meeting of the Cold Spring Township to order at 7:00PM.  Other Board members present were, Supervisor Byron Freeman, Supervisor Rich Rozelle, Clerk Lisa Griep and Treasurer June Freeman. 
Rich Rozelle made a motion with second by Byron Freeman to approve the August 2011 minutes.  Motion Carried.

Sign Retro Reflectivity  -  Tabled from August meeting. Rich suggested 
the town adopt the County’s Sign Program and have Greg Koeppel, Tim Punzel from the County map via GPS of the sign placement, height and note missing signs.  Motion by Rich Rozelle to adopt said program and have the signs mapped.  It is agreed that all phases of work is than done by the County.  Second by Byron Freeman.  Motion carried.  Mark will contact the County to get the program underway.

Comprehensive Plan Development-Table from August meeting.  Item is tabled to October so the Clerk can get to the County for suggestions as to go about this adoption.  Motion to table by Mark Hoffmann with second by      Byron Freeman.  Motion carried.
Grant – Rice Property Safety Issue-Table from August meeting .  Motion by Rich Rozelle with second by Mark Hoffmann to table until the October meeting.

Discussion followed in regards to a donation to the Clean Sweep program.  Motion by Rich Rozelle with second by Mark Hoffmann to decline donation due to the cost not being budgeted.  Motion carried.
Treasurer and Clerk Reports were presented.
Stroupe Road Maintenance was discussed as the County Highway Department submitted a bid of $162,775.  The Town Board will get with the Highway Department and firm up the plan and bring a plan back to the Board in October.

Planting of corn in the road right-of-way will be put on October agenda. 

Motion to pay bills as presented was made by Byron Freeman with second by Rich Rozelle.  Motion carried
Motion by Rich Rozelle with second by Byron Freeman to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.

Respectively Submitted,

Lisa Griep

Clerk
